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Temporary fairway in Santa Maria Bay - Comino 

 

 

Reference is made to: 

Local Notice to Mariners No 009 of 2019 regarding Infrastructure Malta works in various 

localities in Malta and Gozo. 

Notice to Mariners No 08 of 2017 regarding Fairway established at Santa Marija Bay, 

Comino. 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that due to 

infrastructural works, with immediate effect, a temporary fairway has been established 

at Santa Marija Bay – Comino.  

 

The temporary fairway established is the imaginary line A to E to D on one side and the 

imaginary line B to C on the other. Flashing yellow buoys have been laid at these points 

(as shown on the attached chart). 

 

 Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 

 

A 36° 00’.995   014° 20’.255  edge of slipway 

B 36° 00’.997   014° 20’.260  edge of slipway 

C 36° 01’.121   014° 20’.196  

D 36° 01’.118   014° 20’.186  

B 36° 01’.057   014° 20’.221 

 

Fairway mentioned in Notice to Mariners No 08 of 2017 is hereby temporarily removed. 

 

Owners of vessels are hereby being instructed that no vessel is to be left unattended 

within Santa Marija Bay. A floating pontoon has been placed along the northeast side of 

the slipway (shown in red on attached chart). 

This pontoon is to be used only for un/loading operations. 

Area next to the pontoon (shown hatched on attached chart) is to be kept clear at all 

times. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

They are also advised to keep a sharp lookout, navigate with caution and slow speed 

and give the indicated areas a wide berth. They are to comply with any instructions 

given by Valletta Port Control (Valletta VTS) on VHF Channel 12 and Enforcement 

Personnel on site. 

 

 

 

Charts affected: BA 211, 2537 

 




